From: Donna Van Wyck <<u>dvanwyck@brucecounty.on.ca</u>>

Sent: January 7, 2022 9:42 AM

 $\textbf{To: Christine MacDonald} < \underline{cmacdonald@brucecounty.on.ca} >; CAO Arran-Elderslie < \underline{cao@arran-elderslie.ca} >; CAO Arran-Elderslie < \underline{cao@arran-elderslie < \underline{$

Cc: Christine Fraser-McDonald <<u>clerk@arran-elderslie.ca</u>>
Subject: RE: South Bruce Grey Health Centre Nursing Shortages

Below is the resolution passed regarding the \$2,500 contribution:

That the County contribute \$2,500 to the third-party review of the proposed health service reductions to be funded from the Tax Stabilization Fund

For the most up-to-date information on our continued services as we monitor and adapt to the health conditions of COVID-19, please visit the Bruce County website: https://brucecounty.on.ca/covid19

Help prevent the spread of COVID-19 by avoiding crowds and following the 3 W's: wear a face covering, watch your distance (2 metres), and wash your hands.

Donna Van Wyck

County Clerk
Office of the CAO
Corporation of the County of Bruce

Office: 519-881-1291 www.brucecounty.on.ca